

















SECTION DIRECTOR'S REPORT., by Ann Burcroff

The quarterly GMC Board of Directors' meeting was held
September 17, 2005, at Vermont Technical College in
Randolph.

On money matters, the yearly audit was given a clean bill of
health with some suggestions for internal controls over credit
card authorizations and transfer of funds between accounts,
and the operating budget was right on target for the first quar-
ter of the fiscal year.

The good news about the Capital Campaign is that contribu-
tions have now exceeded our $200,000. The Second Century
Campaign Committee (new name) will begin the public portion
of the campaign when half of the goal has been reached.

Ben Rose announced the many reasons to celebrate: the
official opening of the Lamoille relocation took place following
completion of the new parking lot on Rte. 15; the "short trail*
behind headquarters is open with bridges in place; and Ster-
ling Pond Shelter is completed. Cheers to the all the volun-
teers who accomplished this! There are new publications: a
LT map and a book by Mary Lou Recor, "360 Degrees: A
Guide to Vermont's Fire and Observation Towers." Jenn Kar-
son, Director of Communications, brought a scrapbook of the
many press releases of GMC articles, and asked that anyone
seeing other articles or stories about the GMC that she might
not see, to please send them in. All efforts to keep the GMC
image before the public will help with the public phase of our
Capital Campaign. Jenn also has been managing a website
and the upcoming "e-blaze", an electronic news bulletin.

Matt Moore, Land Protection and Stewardship, oversaw clos-

ing on 8 acres on Harrington's View in Bolton and acreage in
Jay from Rte. 105 to Journey's End which protects the north-
ern most mile of the Long Trail, leaving only 5.4 miles unpro-
tected. A grant of $46,680 was received for land in Johnson,
and timber trespass and snowmabile trespass cases were

settled with fines paid to the GMC.

Dave Hardy, Director of Field Programs, has been managing
projects from Stratton to Jay and was praised for his work all
over the state and declared to be a "Genius of Logistics".

After some time for hiking and exploring in the area, includ-
ing a nice cemetery with a cutting garden, the volunteer picnic
and award-giving were held at the same location.

For more details or suggestions for the Board, call Ann Bur-
croff at 228-9677 or email aburcroff@vtlink.net

Shaping Your GMC Section

This is your section. True words. The members eleet their
officers at the annual meeting in April, 2006. Vacancies will
need to be filled for at least the positions of President and
Vice President where Bill Clark and Jill Aspinall
have served their maximum terms.

The Nominating Committee proposes officers for
election. That committee is comprised of Jill Aspi-
nall (224-9980), John Buddington (228-0725), and
Steve Lightholder (479-2304). Their task is made easier with
your input. Now is the best time to help choose your section
officers. We welcome your input. Do give Jill, John, or Steve a
call.

Montpelier Section
Annual Meeting

Saturday, April 8, 2006
Watch for details in the Spring issue.

We encourage you to join or renew your membership in the Montpelier Section of the Green Mountain Club.

Annual dues are: Individual - $35.00

Family - $45.00 (inc. children under age 18)

Limited Income - $20.00

Life (1 adult) - $1,000.00
Dual Life (2 adults) - $1,500.00

Renewals: MAILED ON ANNIVERSARY DATE OF JOINING GMC

____________________________________

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

I/We wish to join the Montpelier Section of The Green Mountain Club, Inc. I/MWe will receive a membership card, the Section
quarterly newsletter (Trail Talk), the GMC quarterly (Long Trail News), a discount on GMC publications and merchandise, and

reduced overnight fees at selected shelters.

Name (s)

Address

Telephone: (h) (w)

E-mail:

Amt. enclosed: $

[
O

I/We enclose a $

I/We am/are interested in helping with trail maintenance.

donation to the Montpelier Section.

Please make check payable to the "Green Mountain Club" and mark it for the Montpelier Section.

Mail to: Green Mountain Club, Inc., 4711 Waterbury-Stowe Road, Waterbury Center, VT 05677
Phone: (802) 244-7037; fax: (802) 244-5867; e-mail: www.gmc@greenmountaincliub.org
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On January 27",
come watch, learn,
and listen to Ver-
| mont photographer
| Elinor Osborn, and
ultralight aircraft
| pilot Mark Reese,
introduce Trum-
| peter Swans to
'] ancient migration
routes.

(Article on page 1)

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION
AWARDS

Below are the Montpelier Section members who received
awards at the annual awards picnic in September:

= Bill Clark - Appalachian National Scenic Trail Volunteer
Recognition Program: Service Patch for completing 100
hours of service on the AT/LT

= Carol Abar - Green Mountain Club’s 5 Year Service Patch

= Carol Harris - Green Mountain Club’s 5 Year Service Patch

= Dave Shepard - Appalachian National Scenic Trail Volun-
teer Recognition Program: Service Patch for completing
100 hours of service on the AT/LT; Service Cap for com-
pleting 500 hours of service on the AT/LT

« Fred Jordan - Green Mountain Club's Green Mountain
Award for meritorious service during field season 2004

« Thomas Weiss - Green Mountain Club's TrailBlazer Award

for completing 100 hrs. of trail work during field season 2004

Congratulations to all for their sincere dedication and
service to the Green Mountain Club.

Trail Talk
GMC Montpelier Section
P. O. Box 105
Montpelier, VT 05601-0105
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it's Not Too Late!

The final trips in the "50/50" series will occur in Decem-
ber. The "50/50" fundraiser was created by Nancy Schulz
to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the Montpelier Sec-
tion. Nancy has scheduled 50 outings in calendar year
2005 and all are welcome to participate, to pledge a fixed
amount per participant, or both! Nancy's goal is to attract
500 participants and raise $5,000 for the sections trails
and shelters. For more info, call Nancy at 223-7035.

50/50 Pledge Form
Name

Address

Town State Zip

E-mail

Phone

50/50 Sponsorship Levels

__ %1 per participant (about $500)

__ 75 cents per participant (about $375)
50 cents per participant (about $250)
__ 25 cents per participant (about $125)
15 cents per participant (about $75)
~_ Other: cents per participant
__ Flat Rate: amount enclosed §

If you would like to establish a ceiling for your pledge, note the
amount not to exceed here $ J

Mail form to GMC Montpelier Section, 50/50 Fundraiser, P.O.
Box 105, Montpelier, VT 05601-0105. Make checks payable to
the GMC Montpelier Section with Nancy's "50/50" written on the
memo line.
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Sterling Pond Shelter
Dedication

GMC Montpelier Section

Sunday, September 25, 2005




Building Sterling Pond Shelter
Summer 2005
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Sterling Pond Shelter Dedication
Sunday, September 25

1:00 PM Sterling Pond Trailhead

gather for refreshments and camaraderie
1:15PM Begin hike to Sterling Pond Shelter

2.:30pm  Sterling Pond Shelter Dedication

Bill Clark, GMC Montpelier Section President
Ben Rose, GMC Executive Director
Others as indicated



Sterling Pond Shelter Volunteers

Many thanks to the dedicated volunteers who took part in many ways
over twelve work days—including today! The shelter would nort have

been built without you.

Jill Aspinall
Dave Biumenthal

George Longenecker
Ed Loewenton

John Buddington Mike Mainer
Jan Burrus Pat Mainer
Michae!l Chernick Ray Mainer

Bill Clark Cynthia Martin
Megan D. Rick Molz

Kate D Andrew Nuquist

Priscilla Daggett
Gary Deluca

Rediun Nuguist
Maura O'Brien Carlson

Paul DelLuca Jim Pease

Kate Doppelganger Sean Pease

Jack Erwin Mary Lou Recor
Linda Evans Christian Reifteck
Karen Fiebig Ben Rose

Sue Girouard Schmidt

Chris Hanna Screed

Dave Hardy Adrian Schneider
Jill Hass Eric Seidel

Ted Hass Jon Szatwiz

Ken Hertz Carol Thompson
Allen Jacobs Lia Van Dyke
Fred Jordan Matt' Wels

Ali Leach Roger Whitcomb
Diane Leach Duncan Wilkie

Jordon Leach

Karen Wynkoop

Sterling Pond Shelter Donors and Partners

And thanks to the support of our donors and partners. Your
generosity helps make the Long Trail System the special place it is.

Adirondack Forty-Sixers, Inc.

Concept Il
Nancy Schulz 50/50

Peregrine Qutfitters
Smugglers Notch Resort

Chris Hanna & Mary Lou Recor





